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A special meeting of the Keene City Council was held Thursday, November 9, 2023, at 5:30 PM 

to hold a non-public session.  Roll called: Bryan J. Lake, Michael J. Remy, Michael Giacomo, 

Randy L. Filiault, Robert C. Williams, Philip M. Jones, Andrew M. Madison, Kate M. Bosley, 

and Thomas F. Powers.  Kris E. Roberts, Raleigh C. Ormerod, Catherine I. Workman, and 

Mitchell H. Greenwald were absent.  Ward Four Council seat vacant.  Bettina A. Chadbourne 

arrived at 5:37 PM. 

At 5:31 PM, Councilor Powers moved to go into a non-public session to discuss a land matter 

under RSA 91-A (II) d.  Councilor Bosley seconded the motion.  On roll call vote, 9 Councilors 

were present. Councilors Roberts, Ormerod, Workman, and Greenwald were absent.  Ward Four 

Council seat vacant.  Councilor Chadbourne arrived at 5:37 PM.  The Parks, Recreation, and 

Facilities Director was invited to remain.  Discussion was limited to the subject matter. 

At 5:51 PM, the session concluded.  A motion by Councilor Powers to keep the minutes of the 

non-public session, non-public as disclosure would render the proposed action ineffective, was 

seconded by Councilor Bosley.  On roll call vote, 10 Councilors were present and voting in 

favor.  Kris E. Roberts, Raleigh C. Ormerod, Catherine I. Workman, and Mitchell H. Greenwald 

were absent.  Ward Four Council seat vacant.   

   A true record, attest:  

      City Clerk 

A special meeting of the Keene City Council was held Thursday, November 9, 2023, at 5:53 PM 

to canvass the votes cast at the November 7, 2023, Municipal General Election.  Roll called: 

Bryan J. Lake, Michael J. Remy, Michael Giacomo, Randy L. Filiault, Robert C. Williams, 

Philip M. Jones, Andrew M. Madison, Bettina A. Chadbourne, Kate M. Bosley, and Thomas F. 

Powers.  Kris E. Roberts, Raleigh C. Ormerod, Catherine I. Workman, and Mitchell H. 

Greenwald were absent.  Ward Four Council seat vacant.    

Mayor Hansel thanked the voters who had participated in the election.  He also expressed 

appreciation to Keene’s election officials and the staff from the City Clerk’s office for a well-run 

election.   The City Clerk reported that copies of the Return of Votes of each ward were placed 

on the Councilors’ desks, as well as a summary page of votes cast across all wards. 

A motion by Councilor Powers to declare the candidates receiving the highest number of votes 

for their respective offices as “elected” and that the charter amendments relative to the Municipal 

Primary be declared adopted. 

At 5:55 PM, the meeting adjourned. 

   A true record attest:  

      City Clerk 


